Triathlon London

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Venue: South Bank University Technopark

Date: Tuesday 18th October 2012 

Time 7 p.m. to 8.29 p.m.

Present





Apologies for absence
Alan Spelling





Lin Archie
John  Petrides





Tom Chant

James Beckinsale




Andrzej Warhaftig

Linda Chase





Toby Head
Jennie Male





Pierre Larsson
Phil Taylor

John Lunt

Steve Newell

Jenny Vincent

Martin Shipp

1.Matters arising from previous minutes

Any items were covered under heading of the current meeting agenda.

2. Chair’s report had been circulated in advance and accepted without further comment.

3. Officers Updates
Reports had been pre-circulated with the exception of the finance info which was distributed at the meeting.

The region was solvent and a previously reported backlog of payments to creditors had been cleared.

Money will be required to support courses for coaches.  Their scheduling did not fit well with the financial year.
Money was available to send officials on training courses.

Phil Taylor reported on the junior squad activities which had been generally successful in encouraging participation and allowing the younger athletes to get to know each other.  Generally there had been more interest from boys than girls. The tristar program had no performance criteria, attracted a wide range of abilities and was heavily dependant on parental support.  It provided a path for members of clubs without a strong junior development structure.  James Beckinsale felt very strongly that children should not specialise while too young.  Winning should not be all important at the age of 11.
The annual London Youth Games was always a possible source of young talent.

James Beckinsale reported that the academy was significantly stronger on the male side.  The criteria were spelt out on the website.

Awards Evening
 The regional awards evening would take place at the Tideway Scullers Rowing Club (near Chiswick Bridge) on Saturday 10th November starting at 7 p.m.

Refreshments would be funded by the region and would include some drinks.  All members attending would be issued with some tokens on arrival to avoid abuse of a free bar.

 The worthy winners of all the awards would be notified in advance, giving recipients the chance to attend and collect their prize.
 The national awards would be the following week (17th November) in Birmingham.

Regional nominations had been forwarded.

Event organisers conference
The suggestion of a regional conference for event organisers to be held over the winter was well received. Alan Spelling to try to progress.
It was mentioned that officials should not be expected to double up as marshals.

Funds were available for the region to buy signage to be used at local events.

Triathlon London Website/communiucations
Alan Spelling to ensure that Pierre Larsson and Toby Head meet (with some urgency)
National level feedback

Alan Spelling reported that the BT/TE grant to the region should be in line with expectations.
The IRC format would be changed in the future to make it safer. 

“Clubs” for national relays and relays would be better defined in the future.

There was a difference of opinion over the number of volunteers/officials who would need CRB checks.

Major events
John Lunt felt that the sport was strong in London (and the South East) and that events such as IRC and World/European qualifiers were deliberately widely distributed round the country to try to maintain development nationally.  This meant that participating in the IRC was almost always going to involve travel and spending a weekend away but this wasn’t necessarily a bad thing.
AGM

The Triathlon London AGM would be held on Tuesday 13th November at Technopark.  Jenny Vincent would arrange a large enough room.

Nominations were invited for all posts and in the current absence of a secretary Jenny would receive them.

RPM report 
Jenny Vincent said she was focussing on students and colleges and initially had six colleges signed up for taster sessions.  The emphasis would be on participation and providing an opportunity for students to raise money for a charity.

The “Tata” Kids of Steel program has reached its conclusion.  There was no certainty as to whether it would be extended into 2013 or whether something similar would replace it. 
